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445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: ORBCOMM License Corp. — Notification of Construction of Satellites at
ORBCOMM’s Own Risk

Dear Mr. Neison:

Enciosed is a letter from ORBCOMM pursnant to Section 25.113(f) notifying the
Commission of the commencement of construction of replacement satellites at its own
risk. 1have also enclosed a “Stamp & Return” copy, and would appreciate it if you could

return it in the enclosed envelope acknowledging receipt of this notification.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Stephen L. Goodman
Counsel for ORBCOMM



ORBLCOMM

December 27, 2006

Robert Nelson

Chief, Satellite Division

International Bureau

Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: ORBCOMM License Corp. — Notification of Construction of Satellites at
ORBCOMM'’s Own Risk

Dear Mr. Nelson:

ORBCOMM License Corp. (“ORBCOMM™) hereby submits this letter pursuant to
Section 25.113(f) of the Commission’s Rules, 47 C.F.R. § 25.113({), notifying the Commission
that it has commenced construction of seven additional satellites for its Non-Voice, Non-
Geostationary Mobile Satellite Service system (Call Sign S2103). ORBCOMM acknowledges
that such construction is at ORBCOMM’s own risk. One of the satellites will provide a
demonstration of AIS-monitoring capabilities for the United States Coast Guard (as well as the
provision of ORBCOMM’s messaging services), and six satellites are intended to replenish the
ORBCOMM constellation. Although there is some ambiguity as to what constitutes a
“technically-identical replacement satellite,” out of an abundance of caution ORBCOMM will
file a modification application in the near future to cover these satellites.

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions or need any additional
information.

Sincerely,

i

John J. Stolte
Executive Vice President
Technology & Operations

2115 Linwood Avenue, Suite 100, Fort Lee, NJ 07024 21700 Atlantic Boulevard, Dulles, VA 20166
Telephone: 201-363-4900 Telephone: 703-433-6300
Facsimile: 703-433-6400 Facsimile: 703-433-6400



